
 

 May 2014 

Pastor Larry and Randy Haylett  
Grand Marshals from Juliaetta 

 
What started out as a mar-
riage between a paint contac-
tor and a piano player in 
Pennsylvania, is now a local 
couple dedicated to serving 
our community.  They are 
Pastor Larry and wife Randy 
Haylett came to Juliaetta as 
pastor of the Juliaetta Commu-
nity Church 14 years ago. 
 

Pastor Larry is the dedicated volunteer leader of the J-K Food 
Bank.  Larry became president of the Food Bank board of directors 
in 2003.  Since then the need for the  Food Bank has increased 
from 8-10 to 25-35 families each week. Larry expresses great 
pleasure and gratitude for the support the Food Bank receives 
from the community and the volunteers who help make it possible. 
 
Randy is a dedicated piano player.  She recalls that because of 
her love of playing the piano and playing church hymns, a friend 
told her that she would make an excellent preacher’s wife.  She 
dismissed the idea completely and  married a painting contractor.  
However, a couple years later, they went to a Bible College in 
Georgia.   
 
The couple have been married 45 years and have four children 
and 14 grand kids.  The three daughters live in Spokane and are 
looking forward to being with Mom and Dad during the Locust 
Blossom Festival. Their son recently retired after serving 23 years 
in the Air Force and is starting a missionary assignment in Colum-
bia, South America.  Larry and Randy have served on several 
community groups such as K-J Community Development Assn, 
Friends of the Library, Clearwater Evangelical Ministerial Assn., 
and printing the community newsletter committee.  Randy says 
she has slowed down a bit over the past couple of years because 
of several surgical procedures, but will still play the piano for any-
one who asks. 
 
Randy’s favorite flower is the rose which Larry provides by raising 
roses.  He has 25 rose plants in their yard.  Larry’s other hobbies 
are woodworking (he made most of the wood furniture in their 
home), fixing computers and helping friends paint their houses. 
 
Pastor Larry and Randy really enjoy being part of our community, 
preaching the gospel in the church, and loving the people.  
 - Don and Lawana Ingle 

Margie Silflow to be Honored 
As Grand Marshal 

 
Margie Silflow has been a hard 
worker all of her life.  She is the eld-
est daughter of Herman and Thelma 
Meyer, local pioneers.  Margie at-
tended school at Leland and gradu-
ated from Southwick High School. 
After graduation, she enrolled in a 
three year nursing program at Dea-
coness Hospital at Spokane.  Three 
days after her graduation, she mar-
ried her fiancé, Marvin Silflow.   They 
raised four children together on the 
farm where they have resided near Cameron. 
 
Gardening is Margie’s middle name and she seldom has a crop 
failure. In addition she has tended chickens, milked cows, cooked 
for the family and crews, canned and preserved food, not to men-
tion all of the responsibilities of maintaining a home. 
 
I remember being at their farm one spring when I saw her knock 
on the chicken house door.  I asked her sister, Loeda, what she 
was doing.  She said, “She always lets the chickens know when 
she is coming in to gather eggs, so they will not get upset.”  It is 
only natural that anyone who cares that much about chickens 
should find time to care about her church and local 4-H Club.   She 
has been a Sunday School teacher, sang in the choir, worked 
diligently in the women’s quilting group, and was a 4-H leader for 
many years.  She has taken an active part in every Cameron Ba-
zaar since being a young girl. 
 
Steadfast is a word that describes Margie.  She has been stead-
fast in her faith and the outreach of that faith.  She assisted Dr. 
Christensen in delivering many babies in this area. She has 
tended many a sick or dying person with her nursing skills.  She 
took care of her mother-in-law, Iona Silflow, before her passing.  
St. Joseph’s Hospital was offering a ten week refresher course in 
nursing, so Margie enrolled.  She worked part time at the hospital 
for the next ten years.  Her tender care has made her an excellent 
Hospice volunteer for many years. 
 

The Lion’s Club is proud to honor Margie for her community ser-

vice.    

-Sharon Harris 



 

 

2 



 

 

3 

Kups Koffee House 
 
Matt and Lisa Kathanimané 
 are self-proclaimed dreamers. 
That “dreaming” has led them 
to remodel, repurpose and 
reclaim an older building at 
704 E. Main, Kendrick, ID. 
This newly refurbished build-
ing now houses The Locust 
Blossom Inn, and the newest 
addition, Kups Koffee House. 
      
Matt and Lisa attended Locust Blossom Days several years 
ago, and from that moment on, they were struck with the 
charm and warm social atmosphere of Kendrick. Eight plus 
years later, they have opened a bed and breakfast and Kups 
Koffee House where, as their sign reads “Interesting people 
gather.” 
 
     So far, Kups Koffee House has surpassed the Kathani-
mane’s hope for success. Every Monday, the same group of 
women meet to share coffee and conversation in the sophis-
cated coffee themed sitting area. A group of young ladies, 
aka the Ya Ya Sisters, meet on Wednesday mornings drink-
ing from oversized decorated tea cups. The informal invita-
tion to the sitting area is evident by the pleasant coffee 
smells, relaxed music and comfortable table sets, and ac-
cent chairs. Wireless technology is available and when the 
weather becomes warmer, outside seating will be offered. 
 
     When asked about their tag line, Where interesting peo-
ple gather, Matt replied, “It’s just something we came up 
with, and now we hear our customers using that phrase 
when they visit.” Matt says when their coffee area is full of 
people, interesting conversation is shared. “We have farm-
ers, loggers, passers by, high school and elementary kids, 
business people, retired persons, travelers, and many others 
that come in. We want people to feel like they belong here.”  
Lisa wants to get a guest book for her patrons so they can 
keep a journal of customers. 
 
     Matt and Lisa believe in buying everything local for per-
sonal and business use.  Their coffee beans are roasted in 
Troy, Chai tea is made in Moscow, and their pastries are 
made by local bakers. 
 
     Kups Koffee House offers hot and cold lattes, steamers, 
brew coffee, Italian sodas, fresh fruit smoothies and pas-
tries. Kups Koffee House is open from 6AM – 4PM, Monday 
through Friday and 8AM – Noon on Saturdays. If a family or 
unique event comes up, Matt and Lisa say to contact them 
at 289-2576 for special hours and gatherings. 
 
-Kathy Jones 

The New Floor Shines 
 The first group to enjoy the new floor was Hill and 
Valley Garden Club hosting their District Meeting.  This was 
appropriate since the ladies of the club have supported the 
renovation very faithfully.  It is good to see community activ-
ity in the building once again after being “closed for con-
struction” for a couple of months. 
 Members are planning for the annual pie booth at 
Locust Blossom Festival. 
 The group will hold a fund raising yard sale at the 
hall on the Community Yard Sale date.  Any donations are 
welcome. 
 
-Sharon Harris 
 

Lion’s Club Gears up for 

 A Locust Blossom Luau 

The club has started working on Locust Blossom 
Festival under the direction of Dave Klatt and Jim Brocke, co 
chairmen for the May 31st event.  A major change this year 
will be a change of venue for the hosting of the open house 
for the Grand Marshals.  TDS was unable to host this event 
this year and Brocke’s Heritage Soups has come to the res-
cue.  The event will be held at their Main Street Business 
location. 

Kendrick Lions voted to support the KHS delegates 
to National Business Professionals of America competition 
to be held in Indianapolis.  During the past two months they 
have financially supported the Latah County Youth Advo-
cacy Council, Kendrick’s Outstanding Young Woman’s 
Scholarship, and the annual Lion’s Club scholarships for two 
graduating seniors. 

Classes for the Community Emergency Response 
Team are still in the planning stages reported Chairman 

Wayne Heath.     -Sharon Harris 



 

 

Watch for local wildlife to be coming to life on the wall be-
hind our pool!  Kendrick City Council approved the Commit-
tee’s selection of artist and design for the mural at the Ken-
drick War Memorial swimming pool.  Rolf Goetzinger, a na-
tionally-known muralist from Spokane, was selected.  Mr. 
Goetzinger and his brother Peter are known locally as recent 
creators of two large murals in Lewiston.  They have a con-
siderable portfolio of installations in the continental United 
States.  They are family friends and frequent childhood visi-
tors to the Kendrick/Leland/Cameron area.  They are gradu-
ates of Lewiston High School.  Work on the mural will begin 
as the weather and Mr. Goetzinger’s schedule permit.  The 
Arts Committee is very pleased and grateful to be able to 
work with an artist of Mr. Goetzinger’s skill, stature, experi-
ence and generosity.  An artist’s rendering of the mural is on 
display at Magnuson Gallery on Sixth Street. 
 
Thanks to a grant from the Latah County Arts and Culture 
Committee we were able to provide the Art4Kids Program at 
Juliaetta Elementary School  again this year.  Classes were 
held during one week in February, March and April and were 
taught by Debra Miles with the assistance of Elizabeth Davis 
from Deary.  All art work will be on display during JES Aca-
demic Fair on May 6th and some will be chosen to be shown 
during Locust Blossom in the parade and tent. 
 
KJ Arts Committee will sponsor an ART SHOW AND SALE 
in the park during the Locust Blossom Festival.  Local artists 
are invited and encouraged  to show their work in our tent.   
Contact Teri Hornberger at  jimandtehorn@gmail.com or 
289-3434 to make arrangements.  Watch for our float in the 
parade. 
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JK Senior Meals 
JK Senior Meals signed a new 4-year con-
tract with the Area on Aging Agency.  There 
have been many new changes in policies, 
reports to the Area on Aging, Wa/Id Volun-

teer Center, the way we order from the Idaho Food Bank 
and the sign-up congregate sheets. 
 
Our Head Cook Abby Forsman rejoined the Meal Site in 
January , with Kelly Wilson as the prep-cook.  Abby arrives 
as early as 6am and Kelly at 9am every meal day.  Their 
days are completed by 2-2:30pm.  Soup is ready at 11am 
and the main meal is served at noon.  Everyone is welcome 
to join in and listen to the entertainment or just visit with 
friends and meet new neighbors. 
 
The Meal Site could use more volunteers.  There are always 
things to be done: wrap flatware in napkins, put glasses on 
the tables, prepare pitchers of ice and water for each table; 
dishes and laundry after each meal day; pick up trays; de-
liver Meals on Wheels; pick up from the Food Bank, etc.  For 
each 4 hours of volunteer work you receive a free meal.  
Last month we had 135 hours and 619 miles donated by 
volunteers. 
 
To our delight, the number of congregates has been increas-
ing each month.  We served 242 meals to seniors and 78 
meals to the under 60’s and guests.  Meals on Wheels deliv-
ered 50 meals and Medicaid recipients received 25 meals.  
If you need to have meals delivered to your home please 
call the Area on Aging Agency at 208-798-4200.  They will 
assess your situation and call us to begin delivering to you. 
 
It came to our attention some time ago that there is some 
confusion on who the Golden Sunset Senior Citizens, Inc. 
are, what they do and the connection to the JK Senior Meal 
Center.  Golden Sunset Senior Citizens, Inc. are the owners 
of the building.  They pay for electricity, water, garbage, 
phone, repairs to the building and they own the equipment 
that the Meal Site and renters use.  JK Senior Meals rents 
the building and pays for the computer service. 
 
When a donation is made to the JK Senior Meals be sure to 
specify “to the JK Senior Meal Site, P.O. Box 38, Kendrick, 
ID, 83537.  If you wish to donate to the Golden Sunset Sen-
ior Citizens Inc. please specify and send to P.O. Box 202, 
Kendrick, ID, 83537. 
 
To rent the building for a birthday, anniversary, baby shower 
or any other event please call Barbara Murphey at 289-
8318.  She is the rental coordinator for the Golden Sunset 
building.  -Fran Lisher 

Community Yard Sale 
Saturday, June 7th 

 
KJ Arts Committee will again sponsor 
this event.  
       If you would like your site  to be 
included on the map contact Norma 
Abrams by May 24th (289-3151).   
 

There is an $8 fee to cover the cost of printing and advertis-
ing. 

KJ Arts Committee Has Good News 
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Kendrick and Juliaetta Fire  
Departments 

    
 

Open burning without a permit ends on May 15th   
 
Upcoming Events: Mother’s Day Car Wash Saturday 
May 10th at the Kendrick Fire Hall.    
Proceeds go towards the Juliaetta-
Kendrick Volunteer Firefighter Scholar-
ship presented to a graduating senior 
from Kendrick High School.  
 
On April 25th 26th & 27th Firefighters and several Ambu-
lance members completed a twenty hour State Certified Ex-
trication Operations class held in Kendrick.  
 
9-volt Battery Safety FYI 
 
9-volt batteries power our smoke alarms, household items 
and toys. But these batteries can be a fire hazard if not 
stored safely or disposed of with care.  The problem with 
the 9 volt battery is they can be dangerous. The positive and 
negative posts are close together and if a metal object 
touches the two posts of a 9-volt battery, it can cause a 
short circuit. This can make enough heat to start a fire. It is 
unsafe to store  
      9-volt batteries in a drawer near paper clips, coins, pens, 
or other batteries. Do not store the battery with common 
household items such as steel wool, aluminum foil, and keys 
near 9-volt batteries. If these items touch the two posts, 
there is a greater risk of a fire starting. Weak batteries may 
have enough charge to cause a fire. Some fires have started 
in trash cans when 9-volt batteries were thrown away with 
other metal items. Keep batteries in original packaging until 
you are ready to use them. If loose, keep the posts cov-
ered with masking, duct, or electrical tape. Prevent the 
posts from coming in contact with metal objects.  
 
-Rose Norris 

Who is our Food Bank?       Around 1993, some members of 
Kendrick Methodist Church began saving clothes and giving out 
Holiday Baskets with gifts to those in our community who might 
find themselves struggling.        It soon became apparent that food 
was the most obvious need. Because the membership of the 
church was small, the local Junior Miss program volunteered to 
advertise and accept donations of gifts for the Holiday Baskets, 
and the clothing component was discontinued. It was around this 
time the food bank was given a formal name - JK Good Samaritan 
Food Bank. (Most people refer to this agency simply as the Food 
Bank.)  
     Gathering food items was well supported, but storage was an-
other matter.  The location changed several times.   During this 
time, there were many volunteers, but it was Pat Holt who began 
the data and registration component of distributing food. Govern-
ment Commodities were offered for those who qualified, but for 
several years, the commodities were dispersed from a home in 
Juliaetta because of the paperwork and regulations. 
     When the Juliaetta Community Center organized and pur-
chased a building in Juliaetta, they offered to house the food bank 
in part of its kitchen. Building a room in the left hand portion of the 
kitchen, the food bank is currently in its permanent location.  
     Larry Haylett, who is on the board of directors, said there is a 
steady increase of need in our communities. Approximately 10 
families were accessing the food bank on a monthly basis in 2004 
and in 2013 there were between 25-35 families per month and in 
2014 there has been an average addition of three families per 
month.       “Our communities have really supported the food bank 
with their food drives, and donations. People have been very faith-
ful in their giving,” commented Mr. Haylett. “It seems when we are 
low on supplies, our community giving picks up as well. We are 
very appreciative.” The Food Bank also receives commodities from 
Community Action Agency in Lewiston, and food items from the 
Idaho Food Bank. Seasonal food items from gardens and fruit 
orchards are always welcome. Financial donations are gratefully 
accepted, and drop off points for food can be found in Phil’s Food 
City and the Kendrick Post Office.  
      The Food Bank serves the communities of Juliaetta, Kendrick 
and Lenore.  Families who participate in the Food Bank  are on a 
good faith basis because no personal paperwork is allowed due to 
the Family Privacy Act. No one is turned away. The food bank is 
open every Friday from 1:00 – 3:00 PM at 214 State Street in Juli-
aetta. Each participant fills out a sheet of food items wanted from a 
list of food available. A milk card is given out once a month for milk 
from Phil’s Food City.  
     The Food Bank continues to supply Holiday Food Baskets dur-
ing Thanksgiving and Christmas season. A complete holiday meal 
is provided based on the number of people in the family. 
     The Food Bank is under the leadership of board members, 
Larry Haylett, Wilma and Gail Larsen, and Loeda Reil and Bud 
Holt and is staffed by volunteers. Additional help is always appreci-
ated. Donations can be taken to Latah Credit Union or mailed to 
PO Box 61, Kendrick, ID 83537.  Please contact any of the board 
members if you would like to sponsor a food drive, make a dona-
tion, or volunteer.  -Kathy Jones 

LOST 
Black camera bag, corner of Main & First Streets. Bag 
only contains a spare battery and an external flash kit.  

Lost on morning of April 8th. 
Call 208-790-3069 

Thank you! 
Jeff Marshall 

Communications Specialist, Clearwater Power Co. 
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KHS Boy’s Basketball Takes 3rd in State Tournament 
 

     The KHS Boys Varsity Basketball Team lived the 
“Cinderella” story this year.      With a record of 5 wins and 
15 losses for the regular season, the boys won the play-in 
game against Logos High School for the opportunity to play 
in the Whitepine District Tournament held at the Lewis-Clark 
State College gymnasium. In the district tournament the 
boys played the #1 league team, Deary High School and 
won again.  This put them in the championship game 
against Summit Academy and the Tigers won again. Ken-
drick played with determination and team unity.  This placed 
KHS as the #1 seed into the Idaho State Tournament for 
their division.        
     With parents and fans getting over their initial astonish-
ment, there were hotels to reserve, arrangements to take 
time off work, travel plans to organize and last but not least, 
make room in the trophy case for Kendrick High School’s 
newest basketball trophy.          
     Families, students, and friends gathered in the Caldwell 
High School gymnasium on Thursday, March 6th, to cheer 
on the Kendrick Tigers who won their first game against 
Cascade High School. This placed them in the winner’s 
bracket and positioned them to play the #1 team in the state, 
Salmon River on Friday. While this game ended in a loss for 
the Tigers, their resolve to play the best game they could 
never wavered. Playing the final game on Saturday, Ken-
drick was pitted against Summit Academy, a Whitepine 
League rival. It was a tense game, but the Tigers pulled 
away in the fourth quarter to claim the title of 3rd place in 
State Basketball for 1A Division 2. For a team described as 
a “rebuilding year” and getting off to a rough start, the Ken-
drick Tigers wore the glass slipper all the way to the state 
tournament! 

CONGRATULATIONS 

 

    2013-2014 KHS Basketball Awards were 

announced. Girls Varsity Basketball: MVP, 

Abby Smith; Most Inspirational, Carli Tay-

lor; Most Improved, Holli Heinen.   Boys 

Varsity Basketball: MVP, Braden Smith; 

Most Inspirational, DJ White; Most Im-

proved, Wyatt Hardin. 

    KHS has three students who qualified 

for the BPA National Conference in Indian-

apolis, Indiana in April: Alec Henson, 

Kadence Lanier and Layne Harris.  

Summer Reading Program 2014 
NEW – “Easy to participate” program! 

 
 
 
 
 
This information contains changes in the way the Latah 
County Libraries, which includes the Juliaetta Community 
Library, will conduct their Summer Reading Programs. 
PLEASE read carefully. 
 
Beginning summer 2014, the LCLD libraries will be adopt-
ing a new summer reading program. No more having to 
keep track of times or titles - just READ!  Read ANY day 
and/or EVERY day ~ that’s all you need to do to partici-
pate in this year’s Summer Reading Program! Read for a 
total of 45 days throughout the summer and earn a grand 
prize. In addition to the prize, The Friends of the Juliaetta 
Library will host a Bingo Family Fun Night – including 
prizes - to celebrate our new Reading Program. 
 
Registration at the Juliaetta Community Library will begin 
the first week in June – though joining the program can be 
done at any time during the months of June or July. All 
participants receive a free book bag when registering. 
After signing up, all you need to do to participate and earn 
a grand prize is read;  E-books, magazines, newspapers, 
books – just have fun and read!  Anyone infant through 
high school age may join the fun! Read or be read to – it 
all counts!   
 

The library will continue to have the weekly summer read-
ing programs, held in the library. 
 
This year’s Special Events and Programs include: 
June 19th – Make Some Noise! - Music and Fun with 
Miss Elaine– 10:30 a.m. 
June 26h -  Spaulding Center Museum – 10:30 a.m. 
July 10th –  Hill & Valley Garden Club Crafts & Fun- 10:30 
a.m. 
July 17th –  Fun with “Batsy Besty” - from Moscow Library 
10:30 a.m. 
July 24th - Experiments & Fun with Moscow Recycling 
Center - 10:30 a.m. 
Late August - Bingo Family Fun Night – date and time to 
be announced. 
 

You do not need to attend the programs to participate 
in the Summer Reading Program.  Come visit the Juli-
aetta Community Library and have some summer fun! 



 

 

7 

Kendrick Schools Information and News 
Website: www.dist283.org 

Superintendent’s Report 
 
The Common Core State Standards are a new approach to learn-
ing and teaching. Developed by education experts from 45 states, 
these K-12 learning standards go deeper into key concepts in 
math and English language arts. The standards require a practical, 
real-life application of knowledge that prepares Kendrick Jt. School 
District students for success in college, work and life.  
Common Core provides:  

 Consistent learning expectations for all students. 

 Clear standards that focus on understanding over memoriza-

tion. 

 Emphasis on the critical topics students need to succeed 

after high school. 
 
Our 3rd grade through 12th grade students have begun taking the 
SBAC field tests. These tests have been developed by the 
Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium, a bipartisan, state-led 
group developing assessments aligned to the Common Core State 
Standards in English language arts and math. 
 
The consortium’s executive director, Joe Wilhoft, wrote an article 
for the Thomas B. Fordham Institute in February 2014 entitled, 
“Smarter Balanced assessments: A big moment for our schools.” 
In the article, he summarizes the history of, and transition to, these 
new tests. 

 The SBAC is more than just a once-a-year test, Smarter Bal-

anced is a system.  

 There are three components in the Smarter Balanced system: 

Digital Library, Interim Assessments and Summative Assess-
ments.  

 The Idaho State Legislature has provided funds to pay for all 

schools to have access to all three components.  

 The Digital Library will consist of professional development 

materials to improve the quality of information collected 
through daily classroom activities.  

 These on-demand materials will be aligned to the Common 

Core standards and Smarter Balanced claims and assess-
ment targets.  

 When complete in mid-2014, the Smarter Balanced Digital 

Library will provide educators with professional development 
materials and instructional resources aligned to the Common 
Core State Standards and the Smarter Balanced assessment 
system.  

 These computer-based tests will help Juliaetta Elementary 

and Kendrick Junior/Senior High School evaluate how well 
our students performed by comparing them with students 
from other schools across the nation.  

 The SBAC will empower families by providing them with a 

clear indication of how well their children are progressing 
toward mastering the academic knowledge and skills neces-
sary for college and career readiness. 

-Dr. Lindsay Park 

Elementary School Principal’s Report 

Thank You…  

 For partnering with us to make our school system one of 

the very best in the State of Idaho. 

 For passing the March 11, 2014 Supplemental Levy pro-

viding one third of our total funding. 

 For supporting our students by attending their perform-

ances: Plays, Concerts, Spelling Bees. 

 For volunteering in our schools: Providing Presentations, 

Supervising Field Trips, Supporting Our Teachers in the 
Classroom – Just recently, Matt Anderson, one of our par-
ents who works for Avista Power Company as a lineman, 
taught our students safety lessons on the dangers of 

downed power lines. 

 Our parents and community members consistently step-up 

whenever we need you. Thanks. 

We truly love the communities we serve, and feel so honored to 

have the trust you place in us to teach your children. 

 

Third Grade 

Why are the mirrors and windows steamed up after a shower? 
Why is there water beaded up on the outside surface of a glass of 
icy cold water? These are a couple of the many questions Mrs. 
Cannon’s third grade students are finding the answers to by con-
ducting science investigations. They have been learning about 
water’s three natural states: liquid, solid, gas for the past several 
weeks. Mrs. Cannon and her students will soon move on to learn-
ing about animal and plant life cycles. Each day they will have 
plants and live crayfish to care for as they learn how each grows 
and develops and what each needs to survive. At the end of the 
school year each third grade student will be taking home his or her 

own container vegetable garden to enjoy. 

Mrs. Cannon’s class, along with the fourth, fifth, and sixth grade 
students at JES, are now taking the SBAC field test in math and 
language arts by answering on line practice questions. The third 
graders are also writing and illustrating a very descriptive ABC 

jungle-animals picture book.  

On Friday, April 18th Mrs. Cannon and her students toured Dwor-
shak Dam and Dworshak National Fish Hatchery in Orofino where 
they participated in an open house event. This included some 
hands on experience for the students spawning steelhead or 
salmon and observing how the hatchery works to increase the 

number of fish returning to our local rivers and streams. 

Dr. Lindsay Park & Mrs. Angie Cannon 

http://www.smarterbalanced.org/
http://edexcellence.net/commentary/education-gadfly-daily/common-core-watch/smarter-balanced-assessments-a-big-moment-for-our-schools


 

 

Abby Smith plans to attend Northwest 
Nazarene University on a basketball 

scholarship, and intends to major in Pre
-Medicine or Psychology. 

Josilin Peters plans to attend the University 
of Idaho, with an intended double major of 

Business and Marketing. 

Alexie Coleman plans to attend the 
University of Idaho, with an intended 

major of Psychology. 

Justin Kerley plans to further his military 
career. 

Kelzey Gallagher plans to further his 
military career. 

Carli Taylor plans to attend Walla Walla 
Community College on a softball  

scholarship, with an intended major in 
Sports Medicine. 

Deyona Wilson plans to attend University 
of Idaho, major undecided. 

Klayton Riggers plans to go into 
basic training for the military and 

later to attend college at Lewis 
Clark State College. 

Alec Henson plans to attend New York 
University on a full ride academic 

scholarship with an intended major in 
Global Public Health. 

Julia Gorbett plans to attend Lewis Clark 
State College to attain her associate 

degree in Bookkeeping/Accounting. 

Misty Lewis plans to attend the 
 University of Idaho with an intended 

major of Engineering. 

Dillon Blair plans to attend the University of 
Idaho with an intended major of Agricultural 

Mechanics. 

Cal Heinen plans to attend the University of Idaho to 
major in Broadcasting and Digital Media. 

Calista Zumhofe intends to take a year off to 
work and decide future plans. 

Kristian Nash plans to attend Montana Western University with 
a double major of Business and Natural  Horsemanship. 

Lane Hewett plans to attend the University 
of Idaho with a major of Digital Media. 



 

 

The Kendrick High School class of 

2014 would like to thank all of the 

faculty and staff at Kendrick High 

School for all of their support, assis-

tance, and great teaching over the 

last four years, we would also like to 

thank our community for all of their 

support and contributions; we could 

not have done it without you. The 

senior commencement will be held 

on June 1st at 4 PM in the Kendrick 

High School gymnasium.   

-Abby Smith & Carli Taylor 

Dylan Walton plans to move to Nebraska to work 
and live with his best friend. 

Dylan White plans to attend the University of 
Idaho with an intended major of Marketing. 

Morgan Hovey plans to work 
after graduation; at this point 

she does not plan to attend 
college. 

Tierney Heath plans to attend the 
University of Idaho with an intended 

major of Psychology and Child Devel-
opment. 

Garrett Perry plans to 
attend Lewis Clark 

State College to play 
football and  to study 
Diesel Mechanics. 

Nichole Johnson plans to get a job after 
graduation and is currently undecided about 

attending college. 

Whitney Harris plans to attend Grand Canyon 
University to major in Digital Design with an 

emphasis on film and Biblical studies. 

Jewelia Iott plans to take a year off to work 
and decide future plans. 

Dustin Brown jokes that he will 
attend Woods University  

for a degree in Huntology. 
Joshua Schroeder plans to work in the oil 
fields of North Dakota. 

Walker Iyambo says he plans to pursue a career 
as a waste management operator. 

Morgan Kerby plans to attend college but is 
currently undecided about where to go. 
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Marylou’s School of Dance  

will hold its annual Spring Dance Recital  

on Sunday, May 11th at 5:30pm  

in the Kendrick High School Gymnasium.   

Everyone is welcome to come watch the show!   

Admission is free!  Thanks! 

Hill and Valley Garden Club                                         
By Sharon Harris, President 

 

Kendrick had many visitors from Northern 
Idaho when Hill and Valley hosted the 
District Meeting on March 20th.  The theme 
“Aloha Spring” carried was a success with 
decorations by Norma and lunch and cof-
fee hour prepared by Beth Cannon, Abbey 
Forsmann, Juanita Soyk, and Becky Patterson.  Neil Stern-
erson entertained during lunch with his toe tapping music.  
An outstanding service award was awarded to long time 
member Ann Nilsson. 

The club has begun planning for their annual 
Flower Show at Locust Blossom Festival, which will be 
themed “Aloha Spring.”  The flower show will be under the 
direction of Chairwomen Barbara Paulsen, Edith Cole, and 
Debra Miles.  We welcome your horticultural and design 
exhibits.  Exhibits can be entered on Friday from 1:00 to 
4:00 pm; and must be picked up from 2:30 to 3:30 on Satur-
day. 

 To enter a Horticultural exhibit, cut a specimen.  
Leave the foliage attached (however no foliage should be 
underwater in the container.  Categories are: Roses, Flower-
ing Bulbs, Peonies, Pansies & Violas, or any other blooming 
perennial; Foliage including hostas, ornamental grasses , or 
other; Annuals, House Plants; Succulents and Cacti, Con-
tainers with outdoor plants, or Flowering shrubs and trees.  It 
is easy and fun to participate.  Exhibit in a clear bottle or jar.  
You must have grown your own exhibited specimen. 

To exhibit in the Artistic Design category, you may 
use commercially grown plants and flowers.  All material 
must be fresh.  Exhibits cannot be over 20 inches tall or 
wide, and must not contain any artificially colored or dyed 
flowers.  Catagories:   "Lei" depicting "Welcome" and "I Love 
You”;  "Gentle Breezes";   "Blue Skies" using some shade or 
shades of blue;  "Aged Beauty", using all dry plant mate-
rial;  "Tiny Bubbles", a small design not to exceed 8" in 
height. 
 Norma Abrams and Dana Kelly are planning a June 
tour of gardens. 
 Hill and Valley is happy to sponsor a native plant 
garden for Kendrick which will be located near the horse-
shoe pits.  This project is under the direction of Amber 
Brocke and will be a wonderful addition to East Kendrick. 
 Recently youth gardening grants were awarded to 
Kindergarten, 3rd Grade, JES After School Program, Juli-
aetta Planting Project, Fix Ridge 4-H Club. 
 Planting time is upon us and there are gardening 
women throughout the valley who are rejoicing.  Our mem-
bers work very hard to provide beauty for our valley. Re-
member, the best time to plant a tree is twenty years ago.  
The second best time is now. 

Fun with Flowers:  
Summer Floral Arranging Events  

The Hill and Valley Garden Club will partner with the J-K 
Arts Committee to sponsor a 7th season of “Fun with 
Flowers.”  Please plan to join us on the morning of the 
3rd Saturday of each summer month.  Flowers and con-
tainers for bouquets and arrangements will be provided 
at no cost to participants.  The sole purpose is to share 
the wonderful experience of beautiful flowers. 
Schedule:  Saturday, June 21st 
 Saturday, July 19th 
 Saturday, August 16th 
 Saturday, September 20th 

 

The Latah County Youth Advocacy Council 

Invites you to the second annual county-wide 
 

 

Thursday, May 8, 2014   6PM-8PM 

Kenworthy Performing Arts Center 

508 Main St.  Moscow, Idaho 
 

For more information cotact:   

lcyac@latash.id.us / 208-883-2268 

or find us on Facebook 

  Book Prowlers will end this season by 

sharing favorite books at the meeting on 
Tuesday, May 13th at 4pm in the Juliaetta 
Library.  This would be a good time to get 
acquainted and pick up some ideas for  
summer reading. 

mailto:lcyac@latash.id.us
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 Cameron Lutheran Church 
 
Summer Worship Services will begin at 9:30am starting 
June 1st. 
 
Vacation Bible School:  June 9th to 13th  8:30-11:30am 
The theme for this summer’s Vacation Bible School at Cameron 
Lutheran Church will be “Weird Animals.”  Through stories and 
music and crafts and games, those attending will learn that Jesus 
is a one-of-a-kind Savior who will always be with them.   VBS will 
be held from 8:30-11:30 a.m. each day from June 9-13, ending 
with a potluck and program Friday night.  There will be classes for 
children from age 3 through fifth grade.  Older students and adults 
are needed to be helpers and teachers for the various classes 
and activities.  We will also need donations of food to feed all 
those hungry little mouths!  If you have questions or would like to 
help, please call Shelby Silflow at 289-8341.  

Changes at the Juliaetta Cemetery 
 

The Juliaetta Cemetery has recently undergone a much-
needed expansion.  The original cemetery dates back to the 
founding days of Juliaetta, and many early pioneers have 
been laid to rest there.  The earliest marked grave belongs 
to Mary Mark, who passed away January 18, 1901 before 
she reached her first birthday. 
 
The new section of the cemetery was sold to the city for $1 
back in 1985 by Maribel Samuelson.  Mrs. Samuelson was a 
direct descendant of the Schupfer family, who were early 
settlers of the American Ridge area and who helped to 
found the Village of Juliaetta.  In fact, the land on which the 
cemetery stands was once part of the original Schupfer 
homestead.  
  
Last spring it became evident that more space was needed 
at the cemetery, and so Council decided to incorporate the 
new section.  Much of the work was done by Councilmem-
ber Dick Groseclose and Gabe Cirka, who works as a sum-
mer hire for the city.  They felled several dying locust trees 
and moved the fence to enclose the new section.  City main-
tenance supervisor Frank Groseclose graded the land and 
Dick sowed the grass seed.  The new 50 feet wide section 
stretches east and west from American Ridge Road along 
the entire southernmost border of the cemetery.  Thirty one 
rows of eight plots each were added, for a total of 248 addi-
tional plots.  Plots are still available for $50 each.  Stop by 
Juliaetta City Hall to see the map. 
-Wendy Sandino 

Why is the world falling apart? 
 
Have you noticed that the whole world seems to be going 
crazy?  The Middle East is in turmoil, Russia is threatening 
to overtake its neighbors again, the global economy seems 
on the brink of collapse, and our own country is seething 
with internal strife.  Even nature seems to be getting in on 
the action with earthquakes, volcanoes and out of control 
weather patterns.  What’s going on?  Is the whole thing go-
ing to explode and destroy itself? 
 
The Bible tells us that we should expect these kinds of trials 
because of one little word – sin.  God made this world to be 
a perfect habitat for man and the animals, but it got messed 
up by – you guessed it – man.  God said that when man 
disobeys His law (that’s called sin); the whole creation is 
cursed as a result.  You can read the original account of that 
in the first three chapters of Genesis. 
 
From that first sin, it didn’t take long for violence to begin, 
and it has been ebbing and flowing ever since.  Romans 
8:20-22 says that the whole creation is groaning like it is in 
labor, waiting to be set free from this bondage of sin.  How is 
that going to happen?  Well, God has already begun the 
process by sending His Son, Jesus Christ, to pay the pen-
alty for sin, which is death.  He allowed violent, sinful men to 
kill him, even though He had done nothing wrong.  When 
Jesus was killed on the cross, He was the willing substitute 
for anyone who would believe in Him.  To prove that God 
accepted His sacrifice, He rose from the dead on Easter 
morning, then ascended to Heaven a short time later. 
 

So why is there still violence and turmoil?  Because many 

people still refuse to follow God.  That will continue because 

God allows everyone to make a conscious choice in the 

matter.  God tells us that one day He will bring an end to all 

that rebellion, just like He did when He brought the flood in 

Noah’s day.  This time, God will destroy the earth with fire (2 

Peter 3:7), then replace it with a new heaven and earth (2 

Peter 3:13).  When is that going to happen?  No one knows 

for sure, but we do know that God says He is waiting, be-

cause he does not want people to perish.  When we repent 

of our sins and follow God, we put our little piece of creation 

back in right relation to God, and restore a measure of 

peace in the world. 

-Pastor Charlie Olsen 
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Attention Business Owners: 
 If you would like to receive reminders and 
guidelines about this page please send your email 
address to kjnewsletter@tds.net. 

Piano Lessons by Laura 

  
I am a life long resident of the Palouse and am married 
to Oly Peterson who works for Mark and Polly Dennler 

farming the ridge above Juliaetta.  I have been teaching 
piano for 11 years and studied piano performance and 
music composition at the University of Idaho.  I am cur-

rently a stay at home Mom to our daughter and am 
looking for more piano students.  I teach all ages and 

skill levels.  Lessons are $15 and I teach out 
of our home in Moscow.  Arrangements for lessons in 
your home are possible as well.  I provide flash cards 

and stickers and will teach out of existing books or 
new.    

You can e-mail me at lcalza99@gmail.com  
or  call 208-369-1676.    

Juliaetta-Kendrick Heritage Foundation 
 
he Grand Room in the upstairs Fraternal Temple is 

now insulated, sheetrock, textured and painted.  Thank you 
Ron Coleman and Back Country Painting both Kendrick 
contractors for your outstanding workmanship.  On Satur-
day, April 5th an energetic crew consisting of Larry and 
Sharon Harvey, Travis Welty, Bill Ouderkerken, Sharon Har-
ris and Chris Kowrach performed an extensive clean up 
throughout the entire building.  The Grand Room is a big 
step closer to becoming our museum. 

 
A historically sig-

nificant artifact is being re-
turned to us from Asotin 
County Museum … our Pot-
latch Telephone Company 
switchboard.  PTC service 
came to Kendrick in 1905 
remaining until 1988 when 
they sold to TDS.  Until 
PTC’s arrival, one telephone 
line connected to a booth 
message center located in 
the H.P. Hull store (Phil’s Family Foods present site) joined 
Kendrick to other single booths located in Juliaetta, Lapwai, 
Moscow and Lewiston.  It was not unusual, with this pre-
1905 telephone system to see someone run out on Main 
Street and shout through a megaphone to bring the correct 
person to the store for their newly arrived message. 
  
JKHF has recently obtained new signage for Cameron, 
Leland, and Wild Rose Cemetery.  We are grateful to Pot-
latch Cemetery District and Elaine Galloway for helping fund 
this project.   
  
JKHF is also partnering with Mark Mustoe, the Southwick 
Community Center Director toward his historic commemora-
tive efforts.  Mark has applied for a 501 (c)3 Non Profit 
Status in order to be more effective for fundraising purposes 
and grant applications. There is much work to be accom-
plished at Southwick. In early summer he will install a His-
toric Marker on the front porch of the building that will in-
clude pictures and a timeline of the history of the area and 
important events over the course of time that shaped the 
town.  The goal is to have a picnic table and garbage can 
there for people who stop by as well as a board to post no-
tices.  Watch for a summer fundraiser for this project. 

  

JKHF is grateful to Potlatch Corp for funding window 

screens and six ceiling fans for the museum area in the 

Grand Room. 

-Chris Kowrach 

Simple Joys Antiques & Gifts 
Now Offering Heirloom Seeds  

and Vegetable Plants! 
Our nursery stock has been grown with Heirloom seeds 
which are certified non-GMO, non-hybrid and non-
treated. If enough interest is shown, we will offer 
classes on how to naturally control weeds, improve your 
soil and grow nutrient dense food.  
 
We offer locally handcrafted goat milk soap, herbal 
salves, soy candles, soy melts along with herbal teas, 
essential oils and local raw honey.  We have vendors 
carrying a wide variety of products including jewelry, 
home décor, vintage/used furniture, glassware, boutique
-style clothing for children and women and  more. 
 
Interested in renting space or selling us your old/vintage 
items? Call or stop in for details. 
Phone: 208-289-2614 Email: simplejoys@tds.net 
Store updates: Facebook 
During the “plant” season we will be open Monday 
through Thursday 9-5, Friday-Saturday 9-6. 
-Brenda Roetcisoender, Owner 

 Cuz Produce now open 
 

11am to 5pm Tuesday-Sunday 
Hours will expand as season progresses. 

Now available: 
Asparagus, Bedding Plants, Onion Sets 
Basket Stuffers, Cold Crop Vegetables 

mailto:lcalza99@gmail.com
mailto:simplejoys@tds.net
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South Latah Highway District reminds you to 
watch for road maintenance and farm equipment this 
time of year.  Drive safely! 

City of Kendrick 
Noon Whistle 
If you are in town at noon, we are sure you have heard the noon 
whistle!  The whistle has been repaired and many people have 
commented that they enjoy hearing the whistle each day.  Three 
long whistles would be used to call Fire Dept. volunteers if needed. 
 
Extra Garbage Fee 
The charge for an extra bag of garbage, or if the lid won’t close, on 
your roll-cart will be increasing from $2.00 to $5.00 per bag.  We 
were only passing along the $2.00 collection fee and we were not 
collecting for the disposal side.  If you put out extra bags, you will 
see the charge on your utility bill under Extra Garbage. 
 
Swimming Pool 
Plans are to open the pool in mid-June depending on weather and 
preparation schedule. 

City of Juliaetta 
Nuisance Dogs 
We’re still having problems with dogs running loose in town.  City 
code prohibits dogs from running at large within the city limits.  
There have also been reports of barking dogs which have been 
disturbing some residents’ sleep.  It is “unlawful to keep a dog 
which barks in such a manner as to disturb the peace, quiet or 
slumber of any other person or neighborhood in the city.”  Violators 
can be fined, so please keep your dogs quiet and confined to your 
property. 
 
Burn Permits 
After May 1st, open burning will no longer be allowed within city 
limits.  A permit must be filled out and approved at least 24 hours 
in advance of any burning.  The permits are available at City Hall 
during regular business hours.  Questions?  Call us at 276-7791. 
 
New Flag 
The stars and stripes will soon be flying over our city.  City hall has 
purchased a bright new American flag for the flagpole on Main 
Street, but it needs to be illuminated so that it may fly 24 hours a 
day.  Kendrick High School graciously purchased and donated a 
solar light with funds remaining from the Great American Flag 
Project.  Juliaetta resident Matt Anderson will help Frank Grose-
close and Angie Coulson install and maintain the light.  Look for it 
when you’re in beautiful downtown Juliaetta! 
 
City Council  

Upcoming City Council meetings will be held in Council Chambers 

on Tuesday, May 13 and Tuesday, June 10.  June 10 will be the 

Budget Workshop meeting.  Agendas will be posted in the window 

at City Hall one week before each scheduled meeting.  The public 

is always welcome to attend these monthly meetings. 

The Juliaetta Planting Project – 

 Growing Strong! 
 
The Juliaetta Planting Project has grown from a limited initia-
tive to fill weathered empty planters in the center of town, to 
a full-blown beautification campaign that has brightened the 
heart of the city.  The project began 7 years ago as an edu-
cational activity for participants in the Come 4 Fun after 
school program.  The results generated great enthusiasm in 
the community, and the scope of the initiative gradually grew 
to include installation of new permanent planters of sturdier 
construction. 
 
The 6 planters on Juliaetta’s  Main Street were donated by 
“centennial families” that have a history of more than 100 
years in the area:  Fliger, Groseclose, Heimgartner, Taylor, 
Browning/Stiegers, and Nye/Cope.  Planting material and 
potting soil were provided through funding from the City of 
Juliaetta, and donations from Jack and Becky Curtin and 
Colter’s Creek Winery. The planters will provide year-round 
beautification in the heart of Juliaetta,  thanks to the gener-
osity of the donors.  
 
If you have any questions about the project, or if you are 
interested in supporting the ongoing maintenance and plant-
ing of the pots, please contact Polly Taylor Dennler at 276-
4302 or taylordennler@tds.net.  Inquiries and donations can 
also be sent to: Juliaetta Planting Project, PO Box 289, Juli-
aetta, ID  83535. 

Juliaetta...a Growing Place!  

JK Ambulance  

  

Just a short update from JK Ambulance.  We have responded to 

over 35 calls in the last 3 months which has kept us very busy.  

With the upcoming warm weather we would like to remind you to 

be safe and buckle up as you get out and about. Wear your hel-

mets and be aware that motorcycles are once again on the road! 

We look forward to seeing you all at the Locust Blossom.  This 

year we will have a first-aid and recruitment booth.  If you have 

ever been interested in volunteering we would love for you to stop 

by and see us. 

Please note:  There is a new number to call if you wish to order 

reflective address markers: 208-717-8319.  These markers help us 

find your home and may save a life. 



 

 

CLIP & SAVE CALENDAR 
 

May 
 
6th    Juliaetta Elementary School  Academic Fair (p.4) 

 
8th    LCYAC Awards Night & Talent Show (p.10) 
8th    VFW Regular Meeting 7pm 
 
11th   Marylou’s School of Dance Reciital (p.12) 
 
13th   Book Prowlers Meeting (p. 4) 
13th   Juliaetta City Council Meeting (p.13) 
 
15th   Open Burning Ends (p.5) 
 
19th    Kendrick City Council Meeting  
 
26th    Memorial Day Observed (p.14) 
 
31st   Locust Blossom Festival (p.1,2 and throughout) 
 

June 
 
7th    Community Yard Sale (p.4) 
 
9th    Cameron VBS Begins (p.11) 
 
10th   Juliaetta City Council Meeting (p.13) 
 
16th    Kendrick City Council Meeting 
 
19th   Summer Reading Program begins (p.6) 
 
21st    Fun with Flowers (p.10) 
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Opinions expressed in articles published in this news-
letter are those of the individual authors and do not 

represent official statements or public endorsements 

by the Newsletter or any member of the publishing 

team. 

5 things you may not know about our newsletter: 
 
1)   We are always looking for writers, so if you would 

be interested in writing newsletter articles, please 
contact us at kjnewsletter@tds.net . 

2)    A digital version of the newsletter is always avail-
able online at www.kendrick-juliaetta.org .  Just 
click the “News” tab. 

3)    We can send you the newsletter via email as a 
PDF document. If you are interested, please con-
tact KJ7 (details below) and ask to be put on our e
-mailing list. 

4)    We currently send printed copies to 40 house-
holds outside the KJ7 mail zone. Donations to 
help cover mailing costs are greatly appreciated! 

5)    You can contact the Publishing Team or find more 
newsletter information at: 

Email:  kjnewsletter@tds.net 

Website:  www.kendrick-juliaetta.org 

Mailing Address: 

KJ7 

PO Box 204 

Kendrick, ID  83537 

 
Memorial Day, a sacred day of remembrance 
for America’s war veterans, is traditionally held 
on May 30th, but will be observed this year on 
May 26th.  Our nation’s collective conscious-
ness urges all citizens to honor the sacrifices 
of their fellow countrymen during war and 
peace time.  In so honoring the nation's war dead, we recog-
nize their service and preserve their memory.  Chapter 
members from VFW Baker-Lind Post #3913 will ensure 
that flags are placed on the graves of over 400 veterans 
in our 16 local cemeteries.      
 

 
VFW Elected Officers 

2014-2015 
Baker-Lind Post No. 3913 

 
 Commander:  Frank C. Dammarell 
 Service Commander:  Dareld Hazeltine 
 Junior Vice-Commander: Bill Winegarden 
 Quartermaster:  Joe Groves 
 Chaplain:  Bob Ouderkerken 
 Judge Advocate:  Earle Arnold 
  Surgeon:  Greg Wantz 
 Trustee:  Rod Hovey 
                 Bob Rolling 
                 Paul Rush 
 Adjutant:  John Glassey 

mailto:kjnewsletter@tds.net
http://www.kendrick-juliaetta.org/
mailto:kjnewsletter@tds.net
http://www.kendrick-juliaetta.org/


 

 

Businesses: 

 

Juliaetta Castle 

Lloyd and Deanna Knapp–     
   Lloyd’s Art Work 

LC Valley Real Estate 

DH Wild Rose Miniatures/Ponies     

Hill’s Floors 
Curry, Inc. 

Colter’s Creek Winery 

TDS Telecom 
KT Hasenoehrl Farms 

JK Mini Storage 

Cannons Electric 
D. Taylor Construction 

Dennler Supply 

Jeffrey Sowle, DDS PA 

Peggy Jones, Realtor 
Phil’s Food City 

Roger Warner Construction 

Rush Construction 
Stella-Jones Corporation 

Mann & Stanke CPA 

Heimgartner Aviation 
Red Cross Pharmacy 

Avista Utilities 

Wells Fargo Bank 

The McGregor Company 
Tawnya Feldman – BeautiControl 

George F. Brocke & Sons 

Clearwater Power Co. 
Primeland Cooperatives 

McGregor Company 

Latah Federal Credit Union 
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If you would like to become a newsletter sponsor, please make your check payable to KJCDA-Newsletter 

Funding. 

Please send your contribution to: 

KJCDA, PO Box 204, Kendrick, ID  83537 

 

Name or Organization Name: ________________________________________________ 
Check one: 

[   ]  Individual           [    ] Business             [    ] Church or Organization 
 

Amount enclosed: $_____________ 
 

Thank you for your support!  We couldn’t do it without you.  Newsletter Team 

Community Organizations 

and Churches: 

 

JK Heritage Foundation 

Juliaetta Kendrick Recreation District 
Fix Ridge 4-H Club 

Kendrick United Methodist Church 

Juliaetta Community Church 
Cameron WELCA 

KJ Arts Committee 

Kendrick Booster Club 
City of Juliaetta 

City of Kendrick 

Friends of the Juliaetta Community 

 Library 
Kendrick Community Lions Club 

Hill and Valley Garden Club 

JK Senior Meals 
Juliaetta Community Improvement  

 Association 

Juliaetta-Kendrick Firefighters  
 Association 

Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 

Juliaetta Volunteer Fire Department 

Southwick Bible Church 
Leland Pioneer Community Church 

VFW Post 3913 

Individuals: 
 

Dale and Arlene Laird 

Don and Lawana Ingle 

Steve and Carol McDowell 
Doug and Sharon Harris 

Ron and Kathy Jones 

Betty M. Watts 
Mary C. Lee 

Donna Cope 

Ed and Debbie Brown 
Jerry Brown 

E. L. Farrington 

Margaret Treu 

John and Mary Abitz 
Greg and Alice Broemeling 

Jon and Ann Nilsson 

Floyd and Betty Heimgartner 
Ellen Rowden 

Don and Yetta Wilkins 

Alvin and Lillian Howerton 
Pete Finch and Pam McBride 

Jim Lohman 

Ted and Phyllis Fey 

Phil and Donna Heinen 
Jim and Lori Brocke 

Dorothy Taylor 

Gisela Bailey 
Jim and Emily Fredenburg 

Jack and Donna Lohman 

Marge Silflow 

George Brocke 
David and Hazel Jones 

Jim and Sharon Hoagland 

This newsletter is supported by generous contributions from the following sponsors: 

Memorials: 

 

  Don Millard 

  Gayle Horton 

  Kenneth Wilken 



 

 

Mailing cost for this issue of  your KJ7 community newsletter provided by: 

*****************ECRWSS**** 

 

Local 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

KJ7 

PO Box 204 

Kendrick, ID 83537 


